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Ladies and Gentlemen,

On behalf of the Minister of Agriculture of the Republic of Mozambique, and on my own behalf, I have the honour to address you on this great occasion.  I wish to welcome you to Algeria to the 20th session of the African Commission on Agricultural Statistics (AFCAS).
As you are already aware, Mozambique has been the hosting country and the President of the 19th AFCAS session.  As Statisticians working in the field of Agriculture as Producers or Users of statistics, it is always a pleasure to meet and discuss different issues related to agricultural statistics development.  The demand for agriculture statistics has been increasing and has become more sophiscated, thus requiring the need for closer monitoring to better inform national and international development programmes.  Good policies on agricultural development, food security, monitoring poverty reduction and measuring the achievement of the Millennium Development Goals require quality agricultural information.

Since 1961, FAO has been facilitating AFCAS sessions.  Over time, a lot of achievements have been realized in form of improved methodologies and the development of agricultural statistics in Africa.  
The Maputo AFCAS meeting was evaluated as very successful by the number of participants, the quality of discussions as well the outputs and recommendations. One of the most important recommendations was the launch of the 2010 Round of the Agricultural Censuses in the African countries.  To date, some countries have started preparations to conduct their agricultural censuses.  Another key recommendation concerned the harmonization and improvement of the use of agriculture data was the implementation of the countrySTAT in the African countries.    For your information, ladies and gentlemen, a post AFCAS meeting to concretize and understand the Maputo AFCAS recommendation was held in Cape Verde in December 2006.  It involved Lusophone countries (Angola, Cape Verde, Guinea Bissau, Mozambique and Saint Tome.  
Excellency, 

I wish to acknowledge the special contribution by FAO particularly in regard to provision of technical assistance to the respective countries.  I also wish to underline the support from other organizations such as PARIS21, World Bank, Africa Development Bank, Statistics Scandinavia, UNFPA, UNICEF and others.

Last but not least, I wish to appeal to FAO to continue supporting advocacy, skills development and profiling of agricultural statistics in Africa.  

Finally, I thank the government of the Peoples’ Democratic Republic of Algeria for accepting to host the 20th AFCAS session in Algiers, and the hospitality we have and are still receiving.

I wish all of you fruitful discussions and deliberations.

Thank you for your attention.
